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Staff Report
Origin

On July 13, 2015, Council established a Council Community Initiatives Account with an initial
balance of $3.0M transferred from the Gaming provision. The purpose of the account is to enable
Council to utilize a portion of gaming revenue towards one-time initiatives that address social,
environmental, recreation and sports, heritage, arts and culture, safety and security, or
infrastructure needs in accordance with the established Terms of Reference. One-time
expenditure requests are typically non-recurring items for consideration over and above the base
annual budget.

Council also approved a new gaming revenue allocation model with 2% of budgeted gaming
revenue toward the Council Community Initiatives Account.

Any approved one-time expenditure requests will be included in the 2017-2021 5-Year Financial
Plan (SYFP).

This report supports Council’s 2014-2018 Term Goal #7 Strong Financial Stewardship:

Maintain the City’s strong financial position through effective budget processes, the efficient and
effective use of financial resources, and the prudent leveraging of economic and financial
opportunities to increase current and long-term financial sustainability.

7.1, Relevant and effective budget processes and policies.
7.2.  Well-informed and sustainable financial decision making.
7.3. Transparent financial decisions that are appropriately communicated to the public.
7.4 Strategic financial opportunities are optimized.
Analysis

2017 Projected Funding

The Terms of Reference for this account suggests the maximum annual distribution should not
exceed 50% of prior year’s ending account balance in order to ensure funding availability for
future years; however, Council has the discretion to waive this limitation.

The balance in the Council Community Initiatives Account at September 30, 2016 is $713,524.
Any unallocated amount will remain in the Council Community Initiatives Account for
distribution in future years.

The annual gaming revenue budget for 2017 is $18.1M, therefore a total of $362,000 (2% as part
of the gaming revenue allocation model) will be allocated toward the Council Community
Initiatives Account.
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